

PTA Meeting Minutes – Sep 3, 2019 – West Campus PTA

Attendees

Shauna Prince
Jen Stevens
Jacilyn Evans
Shalah Parker
Anna Stewart
Heather Foster
Katie Ackerman
Tim Edwin
Valerie Wetherby
Debra Wagner

Old Business – RECAP

Color Run

- Results in May 2019 – net: \$3,944
- Improvement we could make -- On handing out color to elementary side -- could we pass to teachers maybe or at least put in classroom groups so teachers can hand out.
- We will use more color for next year – so order more, and get more squirt bottles
- Trading garbage for color at the end – great idea

Hydration Station

- \$1,200 donated from the The Sanctuary Church
- Penny Wars contributed.
- We're just \$300 short of the total we need. We will fill in the rest with Color Run money
- Question of where to put it as we can't disturb the old Van Briggie tiles. What about by the cafeteria? Is there a spot over there where we could get it installed? What about replacing the water fountain that's in the cafeteria?
- Karen is talking to district and plumber. As soon as we have a spot we'll get it in.

New Business – TO DO

September 10 tentative landscaping in front of Middle School – date not firm.
In October there will be a beautification effort with City Serve Day.

Teacher Grant Request

- AVID t-shirts – approved
- 8th grade field trip – approved

Carnival

- Do we want to move to the Fall?
- Friday October 18 tentatively
- Jackie will call the dunk tank guy
- See if the sports teams can vacate by 4:15, say... or just not use the facilities that day – Anna will talk with them.

- We could start carnival at 5:00 like we did last time.
- Need a flyer – Jackie will make it based on last year’s. Ready for Monday distribution.

Garry Berry – need a volunteer to help with concessions on Saturday (money goes to athletics)

- We can email the PTA list to ask
- It can be anybody 18 or older...
- Anna will put a message out via Loop, too

Justin Jergenson suggested maybe a campout out on the field at the end of the year

- Could be just elementary
- Parents would have to come
- It would be a community-building thing.
- PTA – we’d have to check with insurance to see if it would cover it.
- Would need access to toilets

OR – could do a movie at night in the spring

- Sell \$.50/popcorn
- Drinks

Sunday, September 8 – West community lunch/block party

- Chairs – we’ll have somebody here to open the doors, but they’ll need to get people to get them and set them up. Jackie will open the door for her when needed. She will email the woman to coordinate with her.
- Can we sell sno-cones for \$.50/each? Jackie will confirm. Shauna will get the ice.
- Can we get the juice for it? Jackie will check the supply and order if necessary.
- Party is noon-3:00
- Need to email her to RSVP

Next meeting is October 1, 2019